
Nederland Fire Protection District  
Fire Marshal Board Report – April 2024 

 

Dedicated to serving all who call upon us; with Proficiency, Integrity, and Compassionate Response. 
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Inspections: 

Completed multiple new business inspections. Completed several annual inspections, all went really well. Completed a 
couple food truck permits. Issued a hot work permit for flaring at AmeriGas site so they may repair a valve on a tank – they 
will continue flaring on Friday, weather permitting. Meeting with the state on Thursday to complete an inspection on that 
site. 

We had a rush from local residents attempting to apply for a state grant that required a home ignition zone report from us. 
The State did not let us know that they would be implementing this, however, I’m happy to say I managed to complete a 
report and site survey for every resident that requested one from us. 

NES re-inspection, waiting for BVSD to complete/schedule repairs, they have been receptive and communicative. 

Projects: 

First Due –  

Permitting module is now complete, currently using First Due to issue permits, we’ve had 8 so far in the past couple weeks. 
Some tweaking may be required for some permit types that we haven’t issued just yet. 

Our food truck permit, for example, was updated to show compliance with the Fire Marshals Association of Colorado’s 
requirements for their food truck inspection program. 

Sherry and I have been working on providing an online payment portal, we went with the state option (SIPA – PayPort) and 
are nearing completion of the implementation. This will allow folks to pay for permits online, and will allow NFPD to accept 
online payments for EMS courses, etc. 
  
Wildland Pre-Plans & CWPP Update –  

Drafting of the CWPP continues; no new updates. 
 
Wildland workbook has been completed, awaiting an updated phone tree and potential updates to the Boulder County 
Comm plan. Once we receive these updates we will move to printing. The first round I will probably attempt to complete in 
house – or use Staples. 
 
Maps are close to completion, I am working on quotes from Staples, the State, and a private local company.  

Other Activities: 

I am scheduled to attend the National Fire Academy weekend in Loveland (May 4-5) and attend a course on residential 
sprinkler plan review. 

 

 


